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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: South West Wiltshire Area Board 

Place: Online 

Date:  13 January 2021 

Start Time: 6.30 pm 

Finish Time: 9.25 pm 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:  

Lisa Moore (Democratic Services Officer) (Tel): 01722 434560 or (e-mail) 
lisa.moore@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr Jose Green (Chairman), Cllr Pauline Church, Cllr George Jeans, Cllr Tony Deane 
(Vice-Chairman) and Cllr Bridget Wayman 
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Lisa Moore, Democratic Services Officer 
Peter White, Enforcement Manager 
 
Town and Parish Councillors 
Representatives present 
 
Partners 
Wiltshire Police, Inspector Pete Sparrow, PC Richard Salter, Sgt Kevin Harmsworth 
Deputy Police & Crime Commissioner – Jerry Herbert 
 
Total in attendance: 24 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
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Minute 
No. 

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision 

1   Welcome and Introductions 

 The Chairman, Cllr Jose Green, welcomed everyone to the online meeting of the 
South West Wiltshire Area Board. 

2   Apologies for Absence 

 Apologies for absence were received from: 
 

 Fire & Rescue - Richard Humphrey, Station Manager 
 

3   Declarations of Interest 

 There were none. 

4   Minutes 

 Decision 
The minutes of the previous online meeting held on 11 November 2020, 
were agreed a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

5   Chairman's Announcements 

 The Chairman made the following announcements: 
 

 Open Reach was working hard to deliver fibre optic to residents. 
Residents could register their interest to sign up to the connectivity if 
installed in their area. This could be done at Wiltshire online. 

 Thanks to the Waste Collection crews who had continued to provide an 
amazing service to households throughout the pandemic.  

 Covid Scams – be aware of the number of scams being circulated 
regarding the vaccination programme.   

 My Wilts App – FAQ sheet attached to the agenda  

 HRC Booking Link - Book a visit to a household recycling centre - 
Wiltshire Council  

 
Speed Cameras – the folowing questions and comments were raised:  
 
Q – Mr Derryman who was a member of Stoford & South Newton PC, noted that 
speeding regularly occurred along the A36. The PC was setting up a Community 
Speedwatch (CSW) group and had 7 volunteers. He stated that at a time when 
there were many accidents, continued speeding and deaths, he did not 
understand why the cameras in Wiltshire were not operational.  
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Q - Mr Mitchell of Tollard Royal PC stated that it was mind blowing as to why the 
speed cameras in Wiltshire were not switched on. With regards to road safety, 
when the government ceased funding the scheme, all other counties continued 
with the speed camera scheme apart from Wiltshire. When our PC had visits 
from the Police, they were short, one visit was for 20 minutes at a time when 
there was little traffic. 
 
Cllr Wayman - Other councils also withdrew funding to speed cameras, it was 
just that other Police forces decided to proceed with it and fund themselves. 
Wiltshire Police decided they could not do it. Wiltshire Police had invested in a 
mobile camera unit. Cllr Wayman hoped that unit would be seen around the 
county. Almost all communities complained of speeding through their villages. 
The mobile unit needed to be moved around to catch the speeders.  
 
Jerry Herbert, Deputy PCC - One of his responsibilities was Road Safety. Cllr 
Wayman and he were in regular discussion on what could be done to improve 
the situation. The static camera issue was not well understood, much of the cost 
to run a safety camera partnership fell on local resources, however the revenue 
did not come back to the force. That was why the decision of the two local 
authorities was made not to continue funding it and it was then discontinued, 
some 8 or 9 years ago.  The Police line from the force and the Commissioner 
was that to reactivate the cameras there would need to be a degree of consent 
of the local authority and a degree of investment of the council.  
 
Generally speaking, targeted mobile enforcement was generally a better way of 
dealing with static road cameras. Many road users knew where the static 
cameras were places and therefore they did not contribute to a wider level road 
safety.   
 
  
 
The Chief Constable had made proposals to increase the numbers of Officers 
dedicated to Road Safety duties from the next financial year. We were moving in 
the right direction and I expect to see an increase in local mobile enforcement in 
the next 12 month or so.  
 
Mr Derryman – thank you Jerry for visiting in December to discuss this in detail. I 
am delighted to hear of the investment and response on A36. The response I 
had had following an article I wrote for the parish magazine was very good. 
Please to see the future investment in this locally and if it needed central 
government to send money back to local councils then that would need to be 
looked at as well.  
 
Cllr Wayman - As far as she was aware, Wiltshire Council would not be 
supportive financially. I think South Newton and Stoford was the only area with a 
static camera not functioning in its built-up area.  
 
It all came down to the three E’s, Education Enforcement and Engineering, in 
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road safety. We look regularly at the accident black spots. Education is hugely 
important. The Coroner reports 99% of deaths on the road were due to driver 
error, whether that was speeding or other mistakes.  
 
Cllr Jeans - The statistics alone did not justify the expenditure unfortunately, but 
locally it was very frightening and puts people off from walking along the road 
where there was no pavement. He encouraged local PCs to write to the 
companies of the large vehicles. A certain amount of money should be spent on 
Police resources. The noise was another issue.  
 
Jerry Herbert – We mention quite often about the Fatal Four, speed is only one 
aspect. Other main reasons that tended to cause accidents were drink and drug 
driving, distraction around the use of handheld devices and final point was those 
not wearing seatbelts or wearing them incorrectly. Something could be done 
about drink and drugs. We were lobbying the government on a change in the 
law on handheld devices. Finally, Lorry Watch schemes were an option for 
areas where large vehicles were not obeying the weight limits. 
 
Cllr Church - As local member for South Newton & Stoford, I am new to the 
concept of static cameras coming back, I don’t understand the underlying 
reasons at the time or the economic reasons now, and would like to explore that 
with Jerry and Cllr Wayman outside of the meeting. If the automatic 
infrastructure was already in place, if activated it may free up some of the 
resources from the Police.  
 
I am also the Cabinet member for Finance and confirm that there was no 
funding in the 2021/22 years budget for roads safety cameras.  
 
  
Local Plan Review and Gypsy and Traveller Consultation  
A paper was attached to the agenda which contained meeting dates and links to 
contribute to the consultations. Cllr Wayman drew attention to the online 
meetings to be held in February, adding that they were an important piece of 
public consultation and urged those interested to submit their views.   
 

6   Partner and Community Updates 

 The Board noted the written updates and information available via the online 
pack and received the following verbal presentations and updates from Partners 
present: 
 
Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner (PCC) 
Deputy PCC Jerry Herbert gave a presentation on the annual Precept 
proposals.  
 
The precept was increased last year, with additional money and the additional 
officers that came as part of the ‘Boris Bobbies’ scheme, into our Rural Crime 
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team. There would be a total of 65 additional Officers by the end of the financial 
year. Up to 1050 Officers in total from the 934 two years ago. A vast amount of 
those Officers were going into the Community Police Teams.  
 
Other areas of Policing which had received an uplift were Cyber-crime, dealing 
with crime prevention and investigation.  
 
A flat cash settlement from the Home Office would pay the basic costs, beyond 
that there would be a shortfall of around £3m, that was driven by the fact that 
the Home Office funding did not pay for the 50% of last years pay award which 
fell into the next financial year, the increased costs of running the Police 
Aviation service or the national Police technologies.  
 
The only way to keep the force running at the current level was to rise the 
precept. A £15 increase a year, which worked out as £1.25 a month for a band 
D property. Without this they would have to cut Community Policing  
 
It was expected that there would be an add 48 officers in the new financial year. 
 
The Commissioner has just launched a consultation period, running from 5 
January 2021 to 2 February 2021. Please could you spread the word on the 
consultation as would like as may contributions as possible. It offers the chance 
to contribute your thoughts on what you think the local priorities should be.  
 
 Questions and Comments: 
 

 What sort of feedback do you get through the consultation? 
Answer: About 1100 responses in the first week. 

 

 When the consultation has finished, would there be justification for the 
increase in the precept, as previously a high-level response was given as 
a reason for it being acceptable.   
Answer: There continues to be relatively small numbers, If there is a 
clever way to get feedback please let us know.  

 

 What did the PCC Office cost per annum?  
Answer: The Cost of the PCC office can be found on our website, it costs 
around £800k to run. If we stuck at precept without the rise, we would 
have a £3m deficit, without it we would have to look at some 
unappetising alternatives.  

 
Neighbourhood Policing Teams (NPT) 
Wilton area (Salisbury NPT) – Inspector Pete Sparrow  
Mere and Tisbury areas (Warminster NPT) –  
The Board noted the written reports attached to the agenda. The following 
comments and questions were then received: 
 

 How far can people go for a walk if driving there in a car, what is ‘a 
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reasonable distance’? 
Answer: Good question, we have been asked several times, the 
legislation does not specify. We should engage, encourage and explain 
the regulations and as a last resort enforce.  

 

 Cllr Church gave thanks to Inspector Sparrow for sparing PC James 
Barratt to carry out some work on the Avenue and in South Newton.  
 
I understood from local residents on Wilton Hill that Officers had been 
asking people why they were out and about. With cases of Covid rising, it 
was understood why those enquiries were being made. Was that the 
purpose of the work there or were there speed checks being carried out 
as well? 
Answer: The purpose for the Officers in that location was to carry out 
speed checks but I support asking people questions as well.  
 
PC Barratt – Today was about speed enforcement and visibility. When I 
stop a driver, I do like to ask them where they have been and where they 
are going to get a general indication on the speed limits they would have 
been travelling through. 

 

 You mention that you would like to see a change in the law of people 
carrying catapults. 
Answer: This was something that had been raised through Rural Crime 
Partnerships and Members of Parliament. There were legitimate reasons 
to carry a catapult, such as fishing, otherwise there was no reason to 
carry one. A catapult could do a tremendous amount of damage. There 
was recently an incident in Downton where officers and a police dog 
were fired at. There was also so much damage caused in the community 
that I would like to see a similar piece of legislation as carrying a 
crossbow etc. I have a passion to try and change that legislation.  

 You mention parking chaos in rural communities, is that generally or had 
it increased? 
Answer: This has been exacerbated with the Covid matters. 

 
Inspector Simon Cowdrey – for Mere and Tisbury  
The new Inspector for the Warminster area introduced himself and then handed 
over to Sergeant Kevin Harmsworth who was in attendance to give an update.   
 
Cllr Wayman commented on the issue of speeding through villages and hoped 
to see patrols similar to those in Wilton in other parts of the community.  
Answer: PC Salter had made enquiries with some villages, if Cllr Wayman could 
email Sgt Harmsworth he will be able to respond.  
 
Sgt Harmsworth updated on new officers which had joined the area and the 
introduction of new dedicated Covid Officers which were able to respond to 
reported breaches.  
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A resident in the Street in Kilmington who had been causing a high demand of 
policing due to anti-social behaviour, had been removed from the area and 
improvements had since been felt in the community.  
 
Op Elf was running in December to tackle shoplifting. 
 
Following reports of a strong smell of cannabis from a warehouse in Mere. A 
container was emptied, and a cannabis growth was found. An arrest was made 
and an investigation was ongoing.  
 
We have online lessons available for all schools, email me for further details. 
 
Speed checks were being carried out in the community as CSW was not 
operating during lockdown. 
 
‘Act Early’ – was an initiative running which provided advice on how to spot the 
early signs of terrorist activity and recruitment.   

7   Tackling Fly Tipping in South West Wiltshire 

 Karen Linaker, Community Engagement Manager explained the format and 
introduced the speakers. 
 
Sgt Richard Salter and PC James Barrett gave an outline of the Police role in 
tackling fly tipping in partnership with Wiltshire Council. 
 
Sgt Salter explained that they dealt with various different areas under rural 
crime, including hare coursing and rural thefts. We have regular reports of crime 
taking place in our communities. When I think about rural crime we often think 
of livestock, farming, criminal damage, poaching and hare coursing, but fly 
tipping is becoming a blight on our communities.  
 
PC James Barrett explained that when he took over rural policing, WC had 
taken the lead on investigation and bringing those responsible to court. A lot of 
the work was carried out by Pete White and his team.  
 
We work in partnership with bordering forces to target individuals. Pete White 
had carried out training and produced tool kits for our Officers.  
 
If we see a vehicle full of scrap or garden materials, we stop them and ask for 
their licenses and take action where required. Fines can be up to £300 for 
certain offences. A lot of the time people are coming across the border to tip 
waste. We add these people to the number plate recognition list. We can cease 
vehicles of repeat offenders.  
 
Have carried out joint working, making visits to the scrap yards when we see a 
spike in thefts of catalytic converters or lead from churches, that works well to 
nip these problems in the bud.  
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Have also issued a Police warrant on what was believed to be a ‘chop shop’ an 
illegal scrap yard.  
 
Also, joint mobile patrols. Before the Covid lockdown, we went out with the WC 
officers, checking license of contractors carrying out work, and advising 
members of the public that they must employ people with the correct licences.  
 
Peter White, Wiltshire Council’s Enforcement Manager gave information on 
local fly tipping incidents in South West Wiltshire.  
 
The collaborative work between Wiltshire Police and WC has make the work on 
the ground significantly easier.  
 
There was a raise the awareness of the environmental incidents we investigate. 
I have one FT and one PT staff who work with me across the county.  
 
We are trying to stop flytipping at source, it was about trying to educate 
householders and businesses to understand that there needed to be relevant 
checks. Get a receipt, get the details of the vehicle taking the waste away. 
When we do investigate an incident the house holder could be the one that  
ends up being prosecuted if they have not done the relevant checks.  
 
Sgt Salter was involved in an operation last month, working with Dorset Police 
in the Wilton area. Collaborative working with other agencies creates a good 
relationship with colleagues, resulting in a day of action and some arrests.  
 
Questions: 
 

 Had you considered using small cameras in places there was regular fly 
tipping incidents?  
Answer: Pete - We do use covert cameras; they were strictly regulated. 
Only used on sites that have a significant problem as have to get a 
magistrates order signed off. Please use the MyWilts app to register the 
incidents.  

 

 Compliment the team that deals with fly tipping – once reported it has 
disappeared within 48hrs.  

 Cllr Jeans commented that he had been asked by a PC Chairman to 
feedback that when they report an issue there should be more feedback 
to make it worth their while.  
 
Also, what happens when people dump things off a verge, so technically 
it goes on beyond the edge of the highway. We are told it’s the farmers 
then that were responsible.  
Answer: Pete - That is an interesting point. It was a case of determining 
who was responsibility it was to clear the land the waste had been placed 
on. We would not want to start using public money on clearing privately 
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owned land. Whilst the clearance may be the responsibility of the owner, 
the investigation is something we could be involved with. 

 
There is a reward scheme for people that witness and report flytipping 
incidents which then result in a successful prosecution.  

 
Cllr Wayman thanked Pete and his team, noting that despite them being small, 
they did a fantastic job.  

8   Census 

 Jonny Corbett, Census Engagement Manager for Wiltshire, delivered a 
presentation on the Census 2021, its importance for Wiltshire and the key target 
groups. 
 
A survey every 10 years, owned by the Office of National Statistics. The 
purpose of the Census was to gather millions of data points for the government 
and local and parish councils.  
 
The Census provides information that is used to shape policies, allocate funding 
and resources, plan services and monitor equality. 
 
The Census would take place on 21 March 2021 and would be a digital first 
census, with paper copies available for those that required it.  
 
Town and Parish councils were asked to spread the word. A series of useful 
links for use by parishes are below:  
 
https://census.gov.uk/Your-Questions-Answered-Leaflet-ENGLISH.pdf 
 
https://census.gov.uk/What-the-census-helps-video-ENGLISH.mp4  
 
https://census.gov.uk/Census-is-coming-A6-Postcard-ENGLISH.pdf 
 
https://census.gov.uk/Census-is-coming-A6-Postcard-ENGLISH.pdf 
 
https://census.gov.uk/Census-is-coming-A4-Poster-ENGLISH.pdf 
 
https://census.gov.uk/jobs/ 
 
https://census.gov.uk/What-the-census-helps-video-ENGLISH.mp4  

9   Update on Local Priorities / Recovery 

 Karen Linaker, Community Engagement Manager gave an update on the 
Boards Local Priorities.  
 
The Board was asked to approve the recommendations as set out on page 23 
of the agenda pack.  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcensus.gov.uk%2FYour-Questions-Answered-Leaflet-ENGLISH.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CLisa.Moore%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfb163e079bb045161df208d8b7c24127%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637461393475005327%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=emeTZoT82d%2Bd0Lc%2F522z4nK5e%2FTc7bRwZP8NzOfPtJU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcensus.gov.uk%2FWhat-the-census-helps-video-ENGLISH.mp4&data=04%7C01%7CLisa.Moore%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfb163e079bb045161df208d8b7c24127%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637461393475005327%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Y8%2FhQvoczaKmryf8PPdxuAKseDb8dh0aCAAukPBay4I%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcensus.gov.uk%2FCensus-is-coming-A6-Postcard-ENGLISH.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CLisa.Moore%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfb163e079bb045161df208d8b7c24127%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637461393475015321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=EWzSf5QQIPJA7ON3d%2BsxfYjuwASTt7yu4LxnxnPFUBw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcensus.gov.uk%2FCensus-is-coming-A6-Postcard-ENGLISH.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CLisa.Moore%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfb163e079bb045161df208d8b7c24127%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637461393475015321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=EWzSf5QQIPJA7ON3d%2BsxfYjuwASTt7yu4LxnxnPFUBw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcensus.gov.uk%2FCensus-is-coming-A4-Poster-ENGLISH.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CLisa.Moore%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfb163e079bb045161df208d8b7c24127%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637461393475025321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=IfyuhLlCBzRKg2%2FPnT3DbYF5yeneXJPlohRY%2B2cnD2s%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcensus.gov.uk%2Fjobs%2F&data=04%7C01%7CLisa.Moore%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfb163e079bb045161df208d8b7c24127%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637461393475025321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=dsB1fjA3v7cffbjUUi6TRfzMgQpSB%2FYqy5%2F%2BhXL5gTw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcensus.gov.uk%2FWhat-the-census-helps-video-ENGLISH.mp4&data=04%7C01%7CLisa.Moore%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfb163e079bb045161df208d8b7c24127%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637461393475035312%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=EjiQ9uzJp7%2B1%2BVwUyDmpo9cxRrfmOnmjxzo5GFZ%2FppM%3D&reserved=0
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Had two discussions at our area board and have been out to Partners and local 
groups to hold discussions on what our priorities should be.  
 
Conversations would continue through Jan and Feb – with the view to be able 
to present in March the plan for future areas to focus on for the new Area Board 
after the election in May.  
 
Karen listed the 15 emerging themes and issues so far and noted that it would 
not be possible to focus on all of them, so the Board would need to adopt a top 
5 process to focus on.  
 
The Board would need the support of parishes and would need to work in 
partnership with many of its groups and partners. 
 
Decision 
The Board approved the recommendations as in the report and listed 
below: 
 

(1) To approve and adopt the Community Status report 
 

(2) To produce a rolling action plan including up to 5 priority 
actions at any one time to demonstrate where it would 
contribute to addressing the identified issues. 

  
(3) Would prioritise its resources including funding upon those 

issues identified in the status report. 
 

(4) To request the Community Engagement Manager to work with 
key partners, agencies and community groups to encourage 
them to consider where they were best placed to take actions 
around the priorities identified. 
 

(5) To request regular updates would be submitted to the Area 
Board on progress made in relation to its own action plan.  
 

(6) And Expressed its thanks to those who gave their time to help 
bring the report together. 

 

10   Updated Pedestrian Gates Policy 

 The Chairman and Karen had met with Alex Howsen, the Rights of Way & 
Countryside Access Officer to discuss the Pedestrian Gates Scheme as we felt 
that it had not been taken up by parishes as well as it might have.  
 
Karen explained that the report attached to the agenda, detailed the current 
scheme and funding situation.  
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Some suggested amendments had been made to the scheme which would allow 
for a wider range of works to be considered.  
 
Questions: 
Swallowcliffe PC – The policy is expanded to include the peripheral aspects 
such as steps, when I had to complete a form for a project it was fairly onerous, I 
understand now that we are able to take a photo and submit that?  
Answer: We would still need a grant application form completed, due to funding 
being an auditable process.   
 
Were applications for bridal way gates now accepted? 
Answer – You can apply for what you think is appropriate, each application will 
be judged on its own merits by the Officer.  
 
Maybe change the heading of the policy to be more inclusive?  
Answer: Yes good point  
 
The scheme would be called ‘Rights of Way Improvement Scheme’.  
 
The Board considered the revised policy and the list of sites as detailed in the 
report attached to the agenda. 
 
Decision  
The Board agreed to:  
 

a) the revised policy with the addition of renaming it ‘Rights of Way 
Improvement Scheme’. 
 

b) work with Parish Councils to support them in exploring whether or 
not to submit an application to this policy. 

 

11   Community Area Transport Group (CATG) Update 

 The Board noted the minutes and considered the recommendations arising from 
the last CATG meeting held on 16 December 2020. 
 
Next meeting 17 February 2021.  
 
Decision 
The Board approved the recommendations for CATG funding as set out in 
the report attached to the agenda.  
 

12   Area Board Funding 

 The Board considered the Funding report and applications, as attached to the 
agenda. Applicants present were invited to give a brief summary of their 
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applications, followed by any questions.  
 
Community Area Grants: 
 
Mere PC requested £400 towards a Fingerpost replacement. 
 
Decision 
The Board awarded £400 to Mere PC towards a Fingerpost replacement. 
Reason 
The project met the Community Area Grant criteria for 2020/21. 
 
Fovant Youth Club requested £4495 towards the building project. 
Mrs Brantingham spoke in support of the application. 
  
Question –  
Had the PC confirmed it was happy to contribute further funding?  
Answer: Clerk of PC – the parish council had confirmed to put in £1k for next 
year and has warm support to this initiative.  
 
Decision 
The Board awarded £4495 to Fovant YC towards the building improvement 
project with the condition that an update on the project be fed back to the 
Board. 
Reason 
The project met the Community Area Grant criteria for 2020/21 
 
ArtCare requested £2500 towards the Wellbeing TV project at SDH 
Rebecca Seymore spoke in support of the application  
Decision 
The Board awarded £2500 to Artcare towards the Wellbeing TV project at 
SDH. 
Reason 
The project met the Community Area Grant criteria for 2020/21 
 
Donhead St Andrew PC requested £400 towards a fingerpost replacement. 
 
Decision 
The Board awarded £400 to Donhead St Andrew PC towards the 
Fingerpost replacement. 
Reason 
The project met the Community Area Grant criteria for 2020/21 
 
Semeley VH requested £750 towards replacement fencing. 
 
Decision 
The Board awarded £750 to Semeley VH towards the replacement fencing. 
Reason 
The project met the Community Area Grant criteria for 2020/21 
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Health & Wellbeing Funding: 
 
Salisbury Older Persons Champion requested £250 to run an Afternoon Tea for 
isolated older people. This application had been allocated under CEM 
delegated powers, in consultation with the Chairman.  
 
Decision  
The Board noted the award of £250 to the Salisbury Older Person’s 
Champion for the Afternoon Teas project for isolated people, which was 
awarded under delegated powers of the CEM.  
 

13   Close 

 The next meeting of the South west Wiltshire Area Board will be held on 17 
March 2021, 6.30pm. 
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